

## Dear Parent/Carer

As you may be aware, on 18 February, the WA Government announced further public health and social measures to come into effect at 6.00am this morning (Monday, 21 February). The details of this announcement can be found at <a href="wa.gov.au">wa.gov.au</a>.

This announcement includes the requirement for masks to be worn indoors across all regions of WA.

That means our staff and students, unless exempt, will continue to wear masks indoors, including getting to school on public transport or rideshare. Students are expected to bring a mask and we will have spare masks if students arrive without one. Students who forget to bring their mask, can collect a mask from the student entrance of the Front Office or at Student Services before the start of the school day.

I want to assure you that the health and safety of our students and staff is our top priority and we will continue to follow the latest WA Health advice at ww2.healthywa.gov.au.

I would like to thank all parents and students who have been very conscientious in wearing their masks on school grounds. Thank you to all the students who have been very vigilant over the last three weeks, to wear their masks correctly in classrooms during lessons.

Your efforts are very appreciated and highlight that, as a school community, we care for each other's health and safety. Thank you to all students and parents for your understanding and support during these times.

If you have any queries, please do not hesitate to contact the school on 9354 0600.

Kind regards

Kelly Summers Principal Lynwood SHS

21 Feb 2022